
 

Newsletter 

11th October 2019 

Dear Parents 

This has certainly been a busy week at school with plenty of visits and visitors. 
Thank you for supporting our Mental Health dance workshop and ‘Wear Yellow’ 
day yesterday. Some people call mental health ‘emotional health’ or ‘well-being’ 
and it’s just as important as good physical health. 

Mental health is everyone’s business. We all have times when we feel down or 
stressed or frightened. Most of the time those feelings pass. But sometimes 
they develop into a more serious problem and that could happen to any one. 

Thank you to Mrs Gallagher for organising these events and helping to raise 
awareness of such an important issue. 

Reception Family Lunch 

Once again Mrs Alger and her team in the kitchen produced a lovely family lunch 
for the Reception children and their families. Thank you to the  kitchen and 
Midday Assistants for making this possible.   

Cardinal Newman 
 
We have been speaking to our children about Cardinal Newman who will be     
Canonised this weekend by Pope Francis in Rome. Cardinal John Newman, who 
converted from Anglicanism to Catholicism, will be the first English person born 
since the 17th century to be declared a saint by the Catholic Church.  

 
 
Thanks 
 
I am sure that you would like to join with me in thanking our staff for all of their hard work both in and     
outside of school time. This involves staying late in school preparing work, putting up displays, meeting with 
staff, governors or parents, adding posts to Its Learning or Tapestry – often late into the night. We are    
certainly blessed with such dedicated staff. Please remember that whilst we do not expect thanks we also 
find it very disheartening to see groups of parents complaining on social media – when often a quick word at 
school can resolve an issue. This type of group ‘discussion’ serves little purpose other than to inflame a       
situation and cause general disquiet. We are rightly proud of our Catholic school and will continue to work 
with you all to build relationships of trust and mutual respect. 
 
Reminder 
 
Just a brief reminder to please supervise your children at the end of the day we are regularly seeing     
youngsters jumping on outdoor tables and chairs and riding scooters around the playground. We have         
previously requested that children do not ride their scooters on school premises and we all need to be           
respectful of school equipment. Thank you. 
 
 

https://www.theguardian.com/world/anglicanism


R B 96% 

R L 96% 

1D 97% 

1S 96% 

2HD 98% 

2TE 99% 

3N 97% 

3P 97% 

4A 95% 

4C 97% 

5G 96% 

5S 97% 

6E 96% 

6N 96% 

Congratulations to 2TE,  winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this week 
with 98%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 3N, for a second 
week running, who attained 99% attendance this week. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school. If an absence is not reported 

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 1D:  Eliana Owusu-Adu  1S:  Ellie Edmonds 

 2HD:  Iris Wells   2TE:  Aimee Kuttin 

 3N: Conor O’Rourke  3P:   Maja Owczarz 

 4A:  Sophie Stopplecamp 4C: Otto Colussi   

 5G:  Julian Jozefczyk  5S:  Erin Barker 

 6E:  Molly Cozens  6N:  Lucja Ostowska  

Year 2 are learning about the Great Fire of London, which started in a bakery in Pudding Lane and in RE we 
learnt about Judaism this week, we combined our learning and we learnt how to make a Jewish bread called 
Challah , this is a braided sweet bread eaten on ceremonial occasions such as Shabbat and major Jewish 
holidays. The children enjoyed working in the bakery making the bread but especially eating it! 



5G Burwell Trip 

5G had the fantastic opportunity to visit the Burwell House between 7th and 9th October 2019 as part of 
their residential trip. After arrival, they explored the grounds at Burwell House through the 'Snail Game'. 
This was followed by a walk around the village of Burwell where they did sketches of walls, roofs and tiles. 

On Tuesday 8th October, 5G recorded their news report in the Burwell studio. In this they took on two roles, 
one as presenters in front of the camera and the second as technicians which involved sound mixing, vision 
mixer and camera operators. They also made clay tiles following their exploration of the local area and     
learning about the history of Burwell on Monday. The  children also had the Burwell Fox game in the evening - 
always a favourite with the children.  

On Wednesday morning the children did a comparison study between Burwell and  the hamlet of Reach which 
we then followed up by comparing these to our local area of Harlow. 

This has been a tremendous trip for  our Year 5 children. They all received compliments from Burwell staff 
for their good manners and excellent behaviour. 

Thank you to Mrs Guna and all involved. 

 

London Marathon 2020 

Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society has a number of Gold Bond Charity places for runners in the London 
Marathon taking place on Sunday 26th April 2020. If you are an experienced runner or someone who would 
value the opportunity to participate in this renowned event please contact Libby Phillips for further details on 
01268 784544 / lphillips@bccs.org.uk. The closing date for completed applications is Friday 15th November 
and please note that there is a minimum sponsorship requirement of £1600 (excluding Gift Aid). If you have 
been lucky enough to secure your own running place through the ballot, we would invite you to join us and run 
for Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society. The London Marathon is a unique opportunity to raise much needed 
funds for the Diocesan Children’s Society and perhaps achieve a lifetime ambition at the same time. 

  



 

 

 

 



What a week full of exciting learning...  

The children worked cooperatively together in solving scientific challenges, problem solving using shape aswell 
as utilising their D and T skills by creating levers and bridges!  

Many children took part in the usually Forest school activities such as pond dipping, 
bug hunting, observing wildlife and working in the mud kitchen. Each week, we are 
becoming more effective nature detectives by familiarising ourselves with the     
specific names of trees and plants.  

Also as part of mental health awareness week, the TV filming that took place within 
the school took a great interest in our love of the outdoors. They made a visit to our 
very own Forest School at Holy Cross.  

It is so key for children's wellbeing to experience being outside with nature, so 
therefore we were very proud to share how lucky our children are to have this     
opportunity right on their door step.  



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 Based on the gospel for Sunday 13 October – Luke 17:11-19  

 

 

Whilst travelling through Samaria and Galilee, Jesus encounters ten lepers who plead to be 

healed. He sends them to the priests, and all ten are made well.  

However, only one of the ten, a Samaritan, falls at the feet of Jesus in thankfulness.  

How often in life, when the Lord answers our prayers and pleas for help, are we like the Samari-

tan? In our busy lives do we remember to be thankful for the help and healing we receive?   

It’s easy to get distracted in our day to day tasks and forget to take a minute to quietly reflect 

in appreciation.  

Yet our faith in Jesus sustains us and enables us to go on in the most difficult times.  

So before we ‘stand up and go on our way’ we should, like the Samaritan, give thanks that our 

prayers have been answered.  

For in acknowledging your help, Lord, we strengthen our faith and our lives, through you.  

O Lord,  

When our faith sustains us 

And heals us 

And saves us 

Let us, in our healing 

Be like the Samaritan and give thanks. 

Thank you, Lord. 

Amen.  

“Stand up and go on your way. Your faith has saved you.”  

The Words of Pope Francis 

Our life and our talents are the 
result of a gift woven between 
God and the many silent hands of 
persons whose names we will only 
know in Heaven.  

Month of Our Lady 
 
We continue to pray especially to 
Our Lady during this month of       
October. Mr Long has invited       
children to pray the rosary on     
Monday 14th October at 8.30 and 
Wedneday 16th October also at 8.30 
am.  





 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Victoria Banjo, Kayden Kureya, Jake Sinyakin, 
Aria McGinty, Dion Arthur, Gilda Bosopem, Freya Bown,          
Jacob Bown, Kiera Hodgkinson 

Merit Certificates: 

   

1D:  Justin Nguyen, for his fantastic addition work in maths.      

1S:  Jeremy Cox, for using Capital letters, finger spaces and full stops . 

2HD:  Rhianne-Joy Hombre, for creating a super Great Fire of London collage.    

2TE:   Benjamin Thorp, for excellent effort and skills in maths this week.   

3N:  Mmasi Ihekaigbo-Iwuaba, for her excellent attitude to learning.  

3P:  Dominic Marshall, for working very hard in learning our text map all about electricity. 

4A:  Emil Danel, for excellent addition work. 

4C:  Emma Woodhouse, for tremendous literacy work about Narnia. 

5G:  Charlie Usedon-Duff, for developing excellent technical skill during our trip to Burwell. 

5S:  Aleigha Twomey, for her positive attitude to learning and trying her best in all subjects. 

6E:  Johnathan Ferreira-Borges, for great numeracy work. 

6N:  Steven Stewart-Evans, for always working hard, trying his best and presenting his work 
  beautifully. Well done. 

Learning Mentor: Jack Bishop, for his wonderful enthusiasm setting up a lunch time book club. 

Week 2 Menu      Global Achievers Week 

 

Monday 14th October  

Rosary Club 8.30 

Be Still Club lunchtime 

Year 4 Mass 2.00 

KS2 Homework 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Spanish 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Tuesday 15th October  

2HD Bush Fair Visit 

Year 6 Mass 2.00 

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Football Team Training 3.15 –
4.30 

KS1 Construction 3.15-4.00 

KS1 Cosmic Yoga / Just Dance 

3.15 - 4.00 

KS2 Code 3.15 - 4.30 

KS2 Dodgeball 3.15 - 4.15 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Wednesday 16th October  

Rosary Club 8.30 

3N Eucharistic Service 

Karate 3.15 – 4.15 

KS2 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

 

 

Thursday 17th October  

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

KS2 Chess 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Dodgeball 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Drama 3.15 - 4.15 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Patrick 

Friday 18th October  

Parent Forum 1.30 

Assembly 2.40 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Netball 3.15 - 4.15 


